ANC 6A ABL Committee

June 20, 2006
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty; Tim Carney; Michael Herman; Tish Olshefski; 
Committee members absent:  Lyndon Bonaparte; Malcolm Ross
ANC Commissioners present: Nick Alberti; Raphael Marshall
Community members present:  Nicholas Perry; Gregory Most; Varinder Kumar Dutt (applicant); Murray Kivitz (attorney for Dutt); Joseph Brady; Ben Gerrard; Omar Mohmed; Stacey Downey; Madeeha Ashraf; Alan Page
I.  Agenda.  

Chair Beatty moved to accept the agenda.  No objections.
II.  Minutes.  

Chair Beatty moved to accept minutes of May meeting.  No objections. 

III.  Community Comment
Chair Beatty asked for community on any issues not already on the agenda.  None.

IV.  Old Business
A.  H Street Moratorium Filing

Chair Beatty reminded the community that this is a moratorium on the sale of singles from all Class A & Class B licensees in the 700 to 1400 blocks of H Street.  We are charged with writing the petition and presenting to ABRA.  Tish presented information regarding social impacts.  Michael is working on crime statistics including a total on each category.  Tim is working on the portion on a petition from other business owners.  Mary will submit the write up as it stands now to our attorney so it can be submitted to ABRA.  Michael suggests a smaller number of categories in the crime statistics area so that we can see trends as we get further information.

B.  June ANC Action on ABL Recommendations

Recommendations as outlined in May minutes were all accepted by the ANC.  Hearing for the establishment we are protesting (Viggy’s) is on June 28.  Commissioner Beatty will represent the ANC at that hearing. 
V.  New Business

A.  Class A Application – Woodward Liquors, 906-8 H Street, NE

The committee heard from the applicant (Varinder Kumar Dutt) and his attorney (Murray Kivitz).  Mr. Dutt has been in the liquor store business for 20 years and previously owned a business at 15th & H Streets, NW which was forced out of that location by development.  The store he plans to open will be a wine and liquor store.  It will not sell singles.  Wants to open a business that will enhance the community, not detract from it.  Intends to operate from 10:00 am to 9:00 pm M – Th; and 10 – 10 on Friday and Saturday.  Didn’t allow loitering and panhandling at his other store and intends to do the same here.  He has no objection to entering into a voluntary agreement (although he clarifies that says this without knowing what is in the VA).
Questions from community addressed terms of his lease, his business practices and business plan, the terms of his current license, types of sales and customers at his current business.
Community Comment:

Chair Beatty outlined the options available to the committee which are simply to protest or to not protest.  If we choose to not protest then we also can recommend negotiating a voluntary agreement.  We have to inform ABRA by July 31.  Hearing date is August 16.

ANC Commissioner Rafael Marshall is totally against licensing this establishment.  
Seven community members present voiced their opinion that the ANC should protest.
Chair Beatty read about 12 emails from the ANC6a list-serve all voicing opinion to protest (one indicated that if store was more high-end that they wouldn’t oppose).  The recurring theme of opposition among those on the list-serve, and those that were present, was that there were already too many liquor stores on H Street.
ANC Commissioner Nick Alberti requested that the committee engage in a discussion of wording of a voluntary agreement.  He indicated his feeling that we should negotiate an agreement with the singles provision and present it to the ANC at their next meeting (rather than protest).  He discussed his feelings regarding the difficulty of winning a protest.
Chair Beatty responded that the ABL Committee did not have the authority to negotiate a VA with the applicant and seek signatures of the ANC and the applicant prior to the next ANC meeting.  Therefore, due to the timeline for protest we could only recommend protest or not protest. (And if we did not vote to protest, the most we could do was hope to negotiate VA on good faith since we would have no standing in the ABRA process without a protest).  

Applicant asked that we explore how we can make this agreement what we want and what the community needs.
Committee Comment:

Committee members expressed varying levels and types of concerns—one expressing his feeling that this establishment with a signed VA to not sell singles will support our moratorium effort; our job is to listen to the community and the community was clearly in opposition to the store; emails are informative but not persuasive since the writers didn’t have an opportunity to hear the applicants comments.  
Commissioner Marshall, who represents the applicant’s location on H Street, indicated that he was certain that his SMD would not support this application.  He said that he could get enough signatures to demonstrate the opposition to the store.

Chair Beatty reiterated ABRA’s protest  process and explained there is no “conditional” process. If we don’t protest, then we have no standing.  The ANC would have no power to negotiate in the ABRA licensing process if we do not protest.  

Chair Beatty moved that we recommend to the ANC a protest of the application.  Seconded by Tish Olshefski.  Vote 3 to 1.  Motion carries.
Move to adjourn 8:40 pm.   Next meeting:  July 18, 2006 at 7:00 pm.
